Mid-City Security District
Minutes from Monthly Meeting
Virtual meeting by invitation and open to MCSD residents
July 15, 2020 - 6:00PM

Board Members Present					Guests Present			
Jim Olsen							Al Williams		
Tung Ly							Sgt. Matt Morrison	
Megan Misko						Claire Byun
Mike Riehlmann						Eddie LNU
Mary Moises						LeJon Roberts
								Chris Blum
Announcements
Quorum Present - Call to order - Roll Call 
Welcome Visitors 

NOPD Report/Crime Trends
Captain LeJon Roberts spoke to the Board about the situation in the First District. He reported that both property and persons crimes are down in the First District at this point compared to last year. He also introduced Lt. Kendrick Allen as his new assistant commander. Lt. Allen spoke briefly, providing his contact information (cell: 421-8333 and email: kecallen@nola.gov).
Sgt. Morrison presented a report regarding crime trends in the MCSD current to June 2020. Reported crimes are down in the MCSD year to date. Sgt. Morrison informed the Board of the status of investigations into three homicides which occurred in the district, two of which occurred at the Shamrock. There was also an armed robbery that was solved by arrest. Finally, he reported of a successful investigation regarding a group of female juveniles who were responsible for six crimes, indicating that they have been identified and arrests are imminent. 

Officer’s Report
Tung Ly reported on the renovation of the MCSD website. Henceforth, the website will be much simpler to update and to use. The improved website will be available on July 16, 2020.

Financial Report
Cash on hand at the end of June 2020 was approximately $882,000. The reason that the balance is virtually unchanged from last month is a delay in invoicing by the City of New Orleans for officer’s payroll. 

Approval of Old Minutes  The minutes from the June meeting were approved by unanimous vote of the Board.

Vehicle Status   Sgt. Morrison reported that the fleet of vehicles will soon be equipped with MDTs at the city’s expense. Currently the vehicles are in good shape and maintaining an average of 1000 miles per month per vehicle. 

New Business
The 2021 MCSD budget was adopted on motion by Michael Riehlmann, seconded by Megan Misko and then by unanimous vote of the Board.

Public Comments
None	

All NOPD NONPACC and MAX meetings are cancelled until further notice due to COVID19. 
MCSD Board Meeting may be cancelled for August, to be determined by Chairman Olsen.
[bookmark: draft]Adjourn Public Meeting
Meeting adjourned.

CERTIFICATE
As Secretary of the Mid-Security District, I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of the minutes duly and legally adopted by the Board of Commissioners of the Mid-City Security District, after due notice, 
and that said minutes have not been rescinded, modified or recalled and are in full force and effect.
WITNESS my signature this ________ day of _________________, 2020.
________________________
Michael G. Riehlmann 


